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Like Christmas, All Saints is a high feast day in the liturgical year of the Church which largely has 

fallen victim to secularization. Overshadowed by Halloween, All Saints is often a day in the year 

of the Church that can be quickly passed over, and often bereft of anticipation among the 

congregation. Some may even dread the day, not wishing to revisit the thought of loved one(s) 

past on, those memories perhaps too difficult to confront. 

All of that is to indicate how All Saints Sunday can be a really complicated day in the year of the 

Church! My hope is to shed a bit of light on how the feast day was intended to be thought of by 

gramore peace and richness when we gather in worship together on November 4th. 

While reading my reflections on All Saints, please hold the following passage in mind from Hebrews 12:1-2: 

Therefore, since we are surrounded by so great a cloud of witnesses, let us also lay aside every weight and the 

sin that clings so closely, and let us run with perseverance the race that is set before us, looking to Jesus the 

pioneer and perfecter of our faith, who for the sake of the joy that was set before him endured the cross, 

disregarding its shame, and has taken his seat at the right hand of the throne of God. 

hƴŜ ƪŜȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ǿŜ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǘŜǎǘƛŦȅ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƛƴ ŦŀŎǘ ŀƴ ŀŦǘŜǊƭƛŦŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƻǎŜ άǎŀƛƴǘǎέ ǿƘƻ 

ƘŀǾŜ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ƻƴ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ άƎǊŜŀǘ ŎƭƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎŜǎέ ǿƘƻ ǿŀǘŎƘ ƻǾŜǊ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƭƛŦŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǾŀƴǘŀƎŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ 

DƻŘΩǎ ƘŜŀǾŜƴƭȅ ǘƘǊƻƴŜΦ  Lƴ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘǊǳǘƘΣ ǿŜ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƛƴǘǎ ƻŦ ƻƭŘ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǳǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

time in bodily relationship with us. The Catholic Church is perhaps best aǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǎǇŜŎǘ ƻŦ !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎ ŀǎ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ǊƛŎƘ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǾŜƴŜǊŀǘŜŘ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ {ŀƛƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǿƘƻƳ ŀ ŎƭŜŀǊ ƳŀƴƛŦŜǎǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ 

was found evident via the miracles and/or profound works of mercy they practiced. Can we as Protestants not also lift 

ǳǇ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ǘƻ ōŜ άǎŀƛƴǘǎέ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ Ǉŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ Ƙƻǿ DƻŘ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ōƭŜǎǎ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎΣ 

ǘƘŜǊŜōȅ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ƳƻǊŜ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ƛƴǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ŘƛǾƛƴŜ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ŀōǳƴŘŀƴǘ ƎǊŀŎŜΚ 

While there can be a degree of celebration to All Saints, the day also affords us the opportunity in the setting of worship 

to grieve the passing of those dear to us. This usually occurs when, as a part of the communion liturgy, the names of 

those who have passed on during the last calendar year are spoken aloud. These names are read just before receiving 

ǘƘŜ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ǳǎ ƘƻǿΣ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǎŜǇŀǊŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ōƻŘƛƭȅ ŦƻǊƳ ŦǊƻƳ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΣ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ 

we are still united through the mysterious workings of the Holy Spirit. There is a kind of beauty in the re-testifying of this 

truth year-after-year thatτat least for meτcan take a bit of the sting out of my grief knowing that the loved ones I miss 

dearly are in fact still in community with me through Christ. 

With these points in mind, there may be those among us who feel All Saints too difficult a Sunday to attend. I pray that 

no one in our congregation feel the least bit of shame in staying home. Let each of us listen to our hearts and discern 

what is best for us to do during this unique and often emotionally-heavy Sunday. 

CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǿƘƻ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŘǊŀǿ ōǊŜŀǘƘΣ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿǊƛǘŜǊ ƻŦ IŜōǊŜǿǎΣ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ άΦΦΦǊǳƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŜǊǎŜǾŜǊŀƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǊŀŎŜ 

ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǎŜǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǳǎΣέ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ŦŀƛǘƘ ŜȄŜƳǇƭƛŦƛŜŘ by those loved ones who now worship before the 

throne of God as a part of the great cloud of witnesses.   

Grace and Blessings.                             Pastor Scott S. Himel  
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An Interfaith Thanksgiving service will be held 

Sunday, November 18 at 7 PM  
Glencoe Union Church will host this event. 

More information on this event will follow in the weekly  
e-News magazine. 

2018 Stewardship Sundays  

November 11 & 18 
Be  sure to bring your pledge card to church on Sunday 11/18  

For more detailed information on these important Sundays in the life of the 

church, please refer to the letter you have received in the mail. You may also 

call the church office at 847- 835- 1227. 

 



 North Shore United Methodist Church                                                     November 2018 

 

3 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

On Sunday, September 30, 2018, Rev. Dr. Barbara Javore provided a 

brief history of confirmation in the United Methodist Church, as well 

as the confirmation process , a process which she has overseen at 

North Shore United Methodist Church for  over 25 years. 

Several of ġëÙĚÙ ĴÙÀĖ˫Ěconfirmands and their parents were present 

at the discussion. ˨ Confirmands ,˩ said Dr. Javore,  ˩will be part of a 

preparation development which begins now and ends by being 

recognized as members of the North Shore United Methodist Church 

on Pentecost Sunday, June 9, 2019.˩  Pastor Javore continued by 

explaining that the process involves the confirmands meeting on a regular basis with 

Pastor Scott Himel and her.  Some of these meetings will include doing outreach service 

and visiting churches of other faiths and synagogues. Furthermore, each confirmand 

will partner with a mentor from the congregation. 

At the confirmation service in June, each confirmand will share a story of his/her 

experience.  Following the service, the entire congregation will join in the celebration. 

Rev. Javore emphasized that the confirmation process is voluntary and that each 

individual confirmand is allowed his/her own choice as to whether or not to complete the 

process. 

She also emphasized that confirmation is not the end of participation in the church, but a 

new beginning that will last a lifetime . 

Sunday,  

November 4, 2018 
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                  Andrew Moore, choir director at NSUMC, in concert 

                                                      with the Cor Cantiamo Choir  

                                              November 4 at 3 PM 
                                                                St. Giles Episcopal Church 

                                                                         3025 Walters Ave 

                                                                                   Northbrook  

                                             Admission:    $15 adults/$10 children 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Annual Church Conference  

Members  of the congregation, Pastor Scott and Deacon Barb, along with district 

superintendent of the Chicago Northwestern District  ï Brittany Isaac, will meet to 

discuss and approve the business of NSUMC for  2019. Be sure to attend this 

meeting, held in the church building. 

December 10, 2018 ~ 7 PM (SPRC meets at 6:30 PM) 
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World Communion Sunday is a celebration observed by several Christians churches on the first 

Sunday of each October. The tradition began in 1933, by Hugh Thomson Kerr, who ministered 

at the Shadyside Presbyterian Church, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. The day promotes Christian 

unity and ecumenical cooperation and is observed in the United States and many other 

countries of the globe. (National Council of Churches website) 

This past October 7, NSUMC had a very special service 

in celebration of the day. As part of their studies for 

confirmation later this year, confirmands Hannah and 

Max Kaplan assisted pastor Scott and Deacon Barb in 

administering communion to the congregation, Dr. 

Sam and his wife Mary provided an update of how 

things are developing in their ministry in Sierra Leone, 

Africa. It was good to hear new details of how the 

b{¦a/Ωǎ assistance continues to help the work they 

are doing there.  Dr. Sam treated us to a beautiful 

hymn from the African tradition, which he sang in one 

of the many native languages of the Sierra Leone 

region ς Mende. 

Following the worship service, we participated in a 

pot-luck luncheon, which focused and celebrated the 

heritage of each of those in attendance. We shared 

foods from many distant parts of the world, from Cuba 

to Ireland, to Poland to Sierra Leone. The event was a truly international celebration of unity. 
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The September 29, 2018 rummage sale was a decisive victory. Over $14,000 was 
raised ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ. Below, you can see some pictures clearly 
indicating the joyous atmosphere of this annual affair. Many thanks are due to all 
those who worked and helped make this yearly fundraiser the success it was. 
  
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  


